
Speedwatch Report for 15 May 2023 RSPC Meeting 

 

• We have carried out three sessions so far this month (with a further session 

planned).  The weather continues to make planning sessions difficult. 

• We continue to have a high “hit” rate achieving between four and ten speeders 

reported per session this month. 

• Police speed checks were carried out in Offchurch lane on 24 April – I have 

attempted to find out some details and have been “referred upstairs”.  

Unfortunately, the person authorised to respond is absent from work “for personal 

reasons”.  

• Following our recent recruiting drive, we have one “serious” candidate who is 

currently awaiting the result of the basic police checks the result of which is delayed 

for the same reason.   

• It is also noted that on Wednesday 10 May, a police unit was set up on the larger 

grassy area at the end of Hallfields.  An enquiry revealed they were monitoring traffic 

flow and density. 

• On Friday 12 we welcomed to our morning session the team leader of the Milverton 

CSW group who was keen to try out our tripod.  He immediately appreciated the 

benefits of the unit and intends to purchase one for his group – I will send him 

details.  We also had a very interesting exchange of experiences. 

 

Roger W Munn 15 May 2023 

 


